BAINBRIDGE TOWNSHIP PARK COMMITTEE MINUTES

Wednesday, August 16, 2017

Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M. at CVM Lakeside Bldg.

Members Present: Chairman Marty Sfiligoj, Vice Chair Tora Consolo, Becky Obradovic, Bill Curran, Sue Curran,

Hillary Henry.

Service Department Representatives: Jim Stanek, Tab Gordon

Guests: Roger Weiss & Sunny, Heather White, Sammy

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

• Heather White, parent of a new 10-12 year old boys fall baseball league brought up an issue regarding the rental procedure, insurance, and rates at the Bainbridge Parks.

- o Two letters were presented regarding better rates in Aurora, no fall baseball through KCE, confusing web site rental instructions etc.
- Committee will investigate the concern and address it when information is compiled.
- Action Item: Tora Consolo to contact Leighanna Cawrse, the Bainbridge contact for rentals and Becky Obradovic will gather information From Jennifer Ingram, Head of the KCE office

MINUTES APPROVAL:

 Marty Sfiligoj made a motion to approve the July 19, 2017 minutes seconded by Bill Curran

OLD BUSINESS:

- Dog Park discussion. Jim Stanek, Director of the Bainbridge Service Department, addressed the request originated by citizen Roger Weiss and supported by the Parks Committee.
 - o Suggested open field at CVM by the old headquarters site as the best location.
 - o Talked about insurance, materials, cost, insurance, rules & regulations, design, Girl Scout volunteer project, and trustee verbal support.
 - o Parks Committee to tie it all up and present to the Trustees when ready
 - o Action Item: Marty Sfiligoj to ask Jeff Markley for help in design suggestions, due to his expertise in landscape architecture
- Plaque: Committee worked on wording for the Parks Volunteer Plaque for Settlers Park in order to get better estimates from a Kotecki Monuments or other vendors.
 - o One suggested version;
 - "Settlers Park, Bainbridge Township's first park, est. 19___ In recognition of all the volunteers dedicating their time and efforts in maintaining the beautiful Bainbridge Parks"

NEW BUSINESS:

• Parks Questionnaire was edited to remove all references to a levy or any type of expenditure. Committee agreed on keeping it an informational, feedback piece to help gather information on the Bainbridge Parks and their usage.

o Action Item: Hillary Henry to edit the fact sheet, Marty Sfiligoj to edit the questionnaire sheet, re-compile it and submit to the Trustees again for approval, printing, posting, and distribution.

• Parks Report

- o Tab Gordon reported on the general conditions of all the parks. Crews are primarily in maintenance mode with no trouble areas.
- o Blue Room at CVM was painted
- o Deck at Dining Hall needs re-work. Investigating warranty on the stain.
- Ox roast at CVM went well

Motion to adjourn meeting made by Marty Sfiligoj and seconded by Tora Consolo at 8:10 PM Next Meeting September 27, 2017 at Lakeside Building at Centerville Mills Park